
 

 

North Hills Amateur Radio Club takes 
Jamboree Of The Air to the Boy Scouts 

Our Club participated in the Boy Scouts of America “Jamboree Of The Air” by bringing amateur radio 
to the Scouts. The event was spearheaded by Stephan Zelenko- N3ZX Equipment Trustee, who 
made the arrangements and did the major set-up before the event.  
 
Members of the Club who participated were Ed DeHart – WA3YOA President Elect, Eric Fowler – 
WV3E Vice-President, Charles Martin – W3LUS, BSA, Bill Kristoff – N3BPB Repeater Association, 
Brad Holmes – KR4IQ,  and Bud Brock – WA3DTU.  
 
Older Scouts who assisted recruited by Charlie were Bob Hasenbein – KB3RSL and Dirk Hasen-
bein, who helped set-up and stringing antennae. 

Preparing the site for radio operations. Steve, 
Eric, Charlie, Bob, and Bill getting ready to 
broadcast in voice, CW, and PSK31 modes. 

Eric explains PSK31 digital mode to Scouts 
Jacob Sprankle and Janaro Haddad of Troop  
# 720. Stephan is working voice in the rear. 


